                                                Dungannon Town Council Minutes
                                                              OCTOBER 2ND, 2017
PRESENT: Mayor Horne, George Hensley, James Lane, Nina Begley, and Terrina Ward.
[bookmark: _GoBack]OTHERS PRESENT:    Mathew Stidham, Melody Reeves, Jeff Stapleton, Melissa Gillenwater, Larry Beavers, Beth Bingman, Rich Kirby, and Barbara Hubbard.

Debra called the meeting to order and led the Pledge, Larry lead in prayer.  Terrina read the minutes from the last meeting.  Nina made a motion to approve the minutes, James second, all in favor and the motion carried.
PUBLIC COMMENT:      
 MAYOR’S UPDATES:  The Mayor discussed the pump at the water plant that Boggs wanted to replace without checking anything else.  The Mayor also let everyone know that she contacted Jeff Butler and had him come by and check the plant.  Jeff stated it was nothing more than a starter capacitor and replaced it for $448.26.  Butler also let her know that you don’t have to change the whole pipe when you change the pump just the bad part.  The Mayor asked the council if it was alright to go with Funk Drilling for the water and sewer plants instead of Boggs.  Jordan made a motion to accept Funk Drilling, George second, all in favor and the motion carried.
FINANCIAL REPORT:  James made a motion to approve the financial report, Kristi second, all in favor and the motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS:   The Mayor stated we still need to rework the dog ordinances. 
NEW BUSINESS: The Mayor discussed building permits, and why does the town get a bill from the County when someone gets a building permit from them.  The Mayor and Nina decided they would go over and find out.  The Mayor also asked Greg if the town can auction properties for back taxes, Greg said to contact Jeff Rife to make sure and if we can see if he will do it.  Nina talked to Phil and Ann about the 2 lots and Phil stated he wants $8,000.00 for them.  James made a motion to approve to give Ann and Phil $4,000.00 each, Nina second, all in favor and the motion carried.  The Mayor let everyone know that we owed Boggs $48,000.00 dollars and it is now down to $19,000.00. Boggs also replaced a sensor that shouldn’t cost much.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:  
COUNCIL RECOMMENDATIONS:   
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
ADJOURNMENT   at 6:35, George made a motion to adjourn, James 2nd, all in favor and the motion carried.
Taken and written by Terrina Ward
